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Important dates-Summer Term 
2023 

July 3rd – Parents ‘ Evening 

July 3rd – Reception visit the Olympic 
Park 

July 4th – Y4 Geography fieldtrip 

July 5th – Parents’ Evening 

July 10th – Y1 visit the Olympic Park 

July 11th - New City Big Breakfast 

July 12th – Y6 Performance for    parents 

July 18th – End of term shows 

July 18th – Last Day for Nursery 

July 19th – Child of the Term 

July 19th – Taster day in Nursery  

July 20th – Transition Day 

July 20th – Teddy Bear’s picnic in Nursery 

July 20th – Reception Carnival 

July 21st – End of the Summer term – 
finish at 1:15 

September 5th—1st day back for chil-
dren 

Please note all information      regard-
ing dates, policies and the curriculum 
can be found on our website at 
www.www.newcity.boleyntrust.org 

Head Teacher Update 
 
Dear parents and carers 
Thank you to everyone who came to our International Evening and the 
Smoosh carnival! Next week we have our parents’ evenings! 
On July 11th we have our Big Breakfast so please add to your calendar! 
Thank you for your ongoing support 
Best wishes 
Mrs Stone 

Sports Day 
Our annual Sports Day was something we all eagerly awaited, and when it finally    ar-
rived, it was a day full of excitement, laughter, and teamwork. The day was filled with 
energy as children, teachers, and parents gathered to cheer everyone on. As the events 
unfolded, we witnessed amazing displays of athleticism and determination. The races 
were nail-biting, with every child pushing themselves to their limits. It was more than 
just a day of sports; it was a day that brought us all together through teamwork and a 
shared passion for healthy competition. 
 

Thank a Teacher Day 

We celebrated this event by dedicating 
this day to celebrating ALL THE STAFF 
that help us with our learning in school. 

We wanted staff to know how much we 
appreciate the hard work they do all year round! There were a few little surprise treats 
throughout the day to show our support and appreciation in saying ‘Thank you’ for doing 
what they do day in day out to shape and mould our children so they leave New City Pri-
mary being the amazing individuals that they are! 

This included a special assembly just for staff where the children created some   won-
derful artwork, poetry, posters and cards for staff to let them know how much they are 
valued!  

Healthy Eating Poster  

Competition 

Last week we ran a Healthy Eating 
poster competition. Congratulations to 
Jasim (5S) Sara (2JU) and Lana 
(Nursery) for their winning entries 



 

Week 2 Monday 

 

Tuesday 

 

Wednesday 

 

Thursday 

 

Friday 

 

Main Choice Mac and Cheese  Hot Dog and Potato 
Wedges 

Roast of the Day, 
Roast Potatoes and 

Gravy 

Chef’s Special 
Chicken Korma 

With Rice 

Fishfingers with 
Chips and Tomato 

Sauce 

Vegetarian Choice 

 

Vegetarian Mac 
and Cheese 

Vegan Sausage Hot 
Dog with Potato 

Wedges 

Potato and Courgette 
Layer Bake 

Vegetable     
Wellington with 
New Potatoes  

Beet Burger with 
Chips and Tomato 

Sauce 

Sides  

 

Vegetables of 
the Day 

Vegetables of the 
Day 

Vegetables of the Day Vegetables of 
the Day 

Peas 

Baked Beans 

 

Dessert 

Summer Lemon 
Cake 

Apple Flapjack Fruit Medley Peach Crumble 
with Cream 

Vanilla Shortbread 

Jacket Potatoes, Salad Selection, Fresh Fruit and Yoghurt are available every day. Baguettes/Sandwiches are also available. All 

meat is halal 

Star of the Week 

RG— Daveed RS—Ghavish      
RT—Tafari 1P– Ibrahim 1F—Jit         

2JU–Zekharyah 2DR–Rebecca 2DA—Aiza         
3Bu–Waad 3R—Anum 3G–Alana  4M–Saad          
4T–Noorjahan 4F- Sameeha  5R–Zoya  5S–Megan  
5K-Zaryab 6JAE–Shyiane 6C—Angelina          
6W—Amanda                 Learning Hub- Yasin 

 

Ms Fuzzi’s Book Review 
Royal Animals 

An apt royalty-themed book for this special 
coronation year! Julia Golding’s history of royal 
animals is a fascinating and educational collection 
of true stories of animals associated with British 
royalty since 1066. Year 6 are familiar with the 
work of Julia Golding, an award-winning author 
whose past work is often historical, and this 
book continues this theme. At the beginning of 
the book, the Royal family timeline is a helpful 
reference and sets some context for the      
following stories. This book is full of wonderful 
facts and amazing true stories, most of which 
are quite a surprise – like learning that there 
were giraffes in Windsor Great Park and that 
royals were given elephants and thought they 
should be given wine to drink! The very final 
picture was particularly heart-
warming, a lovely image of our 
recently passed Queen riding 
one of her beloved horses 
through the woods. This tender     
image is particularly poignant 
after she passed away not long 
before this publication.  

Attendance Award 

The best class attendance this week 
is: 5R 

International Visitor 

On the 12th of June we were proud to host a German teacher, Miss Frau Simona 
Hubber from Hermann Lons Schule. This was part of an international programme 
organised through UK German connections and it was a 
great opportunity to exchange ideas and gain insight 
into the German education system. We also discussed 
educational issues and reflected on our current      
practice. Miss Hubber was very much impressed with 
our school and we talked about developing a school 
partnership and organising future project activities.  

Gentle Reminder 

Please ensure all children are wearing black shoes/trainers with no motives and 
the correct school uniform . Our policy is on our website. Also 
we do not allow water bottles in school due to hygiene issues. 
We have plenty of water stations around the school. Thank you 

Year 3 Gamelan 
Over the past 2 weeks year 3 
have been learning all about 
Indonesian culture through the 
Gamelan project. They have 
learnt about the Geography of 
Indonesia as well as the ani-
mals that live there. They 
made shadow puppets and 
practised Gamelan music using traditional instruments. 

This culminated in a fantastic show which they put together for the parents. 
Well done year 3! 

New City’s Vending Machine 
This week saw the launch of our book vending 
machine, with two lucky children selected to be 
the first to redeem a token for a book. Well 
done to Amalya in RG and Cira in 4M who both 
won a token for their commitment towards 
their reading, filling in their reading journal 
each day and working hard in their reading    
sessions. Each week, children will be selected to 
receive a token based on how much they have 

read at home and how well they have worked in school. Will you be 
the next winner of a reading token? 


